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 St. Mary’s Catholic Primary School             

Ayr Drive, Jarrow NE32 4AW Tel. 0191 4898336: Fax. 0191 4898338

Acting Executive Head Teacher:  Mrs. M. Graham

Acting Head of School: Mrs. A. Tumelty
soffice@stmarysjarrow.co.uk   www.stmarysjarrow.co.uk

9th September 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been lovely welcoming your children into St Mary’s Reception Class this week.  They have enjoyed exploring our new classroom environment, seeing some familiar faces and making new friends!  
Curriculum
In Reception, we continue to follow the Early Years Foundation Stage Curriculum.  We will be continually changing our classroom to support and extend the children’s interests.  The following themes will be our starting points for learning during the Autumn term.
Autumn Term themes
	
	Theme 1
	Theme 2
	Theme 3

	Our Big Question
	What can I tell you about me?

	Why are the leaves changing colour?
	Who are the famous characters in my books?

	Focus

	Themselves, friends, feelings

	Seasons: Autumn/ change
	Books, creativity and imagination

	RE
	Myself


	Welcome
	Birthdays


Reading

Over the next few weeks we will start to send home books for you to share with your child.  Beforehand, we will send out all of the information we would normally share at our Reception reading meeting.  This will include how reading and phonics are taught in our school and what you can do to support your child at home.  If you would like to buy a school reading folder, please phone Mrs Smith in the school office.
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PE day

Our PE day is Wednesday.  Children can come to school dressed in their white t-shirt, navy tracksuit bottoms, trainers and coat.   Our PE Sessions will start on Wednesday 16th September.

[image: image2.jpg]shutterstock.com « 741458455




Forest School

From 18th September, we will begin our weekly forest school activities.  Each Friday, your child will require wellies to prevent damage to their lovely new school shoes!  Please could you ensure that you put your child’s name in both wellies and school shoes to avoid lost or mixed up shoes.   Children can bring wellies to school each Friday and take them back home the same day. 

[image: image3.jpg]



Uniform

Please could you ensure that the children’s names are clearly shown on all jumpers, cardigans and coats to prevent new uniform from going missing. 
Communication

* We encourage communication between school and home as much as possible.  If you would like to discuss anything with us, we will be more than happy to do so once children have all been collected.  We ask that you avoid lengthy discussions with staff in a morning to ensure that we get the children in as quickly as possible to start the day ahead.  If something happens (however trivial it may seem) which may affect your child’s behaviour in school please let us know.  
* Tapestry: We use Tapestry to share photos of your child’s activities in school.  At the moment t is temporarily unavailable but hopefully it will be up and running again soon.
* Class Dojos: ClassDojo is a communication app for the classroom. It connects teachers, parents and students who use it to share photos, videos, and messages.  Through this app, you will be able to see what your child has been awarded positive dojo points for. 
General points
* Hand sanitizer: we have a large supply of hand sanitizer in school so children do not need to bring in their own bottles.  The children are sanitizing their hands regularly throughout the day and we are also encouraging them to wash their hands frequently using our new outdoor sinks.
* Water bottles: the children can bring a water bottle into school each day.  This can be a reusable bottle which will be returned each night.  Please can you ensure that all water bottles are clearly labelled with your child’s name.

* Parent Pay: if you have not yet been given a Parent Pay account or are having trouble logging in, please phone Mrs Smith in the school office.

* Punctuality: our Reception class gate will close promptly at 9am.  If you do arrive at school after this time, please go to the main school gate further along the street and report to the school office. 
We’re really looking forward to working with you and your children over the coming year.  

Kind regards,

Mrs Riley

Mrs Walker

Mrs Ewin
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